Annual Report of the Samadhi Buddhist Foundation (SBF)- 2008
The Annual general meeting of the SBF was held on 2nd February 2008, at the Unitarian Society premises, East Brunswick. Members voted in the following New Office Bearers for the year 2008.
Chandana Goonathilake

- President

Devinda Molligoda

- Secretary 
Asanka Dharmakeerthi

- Treasurer

Anura Perera





Chanaka Senevirathna


Janaka Dias Abeyagunawardena 
 

Lasitha Abeysekera
 

Nalaka Dias

 

Nirosh Warusawithana
  

Rajeeva Thambugala 

Shantha Athalage

Sunil Wimalawansa


 

Varuni Moragoda




Dhamma School and Sinhala Classes
The Bi weekly Dhamma School and Sinhala classes continued throughout the year with the usual vacations in the summer and Winter. New books and new curriculum was introduced.  Visits and sermons were made by Bhante Subuti,  Bhante Gunaratana, Bhante Dharmaratne , Bhante Subodhi and Web casts by Bhante Rahula and Bhikkuni Sudhamma. The children gained much needed diverse views each week via the Webcasts. Special Thanks to Nirosh for organizing the webcasts. 

The end of School year Sinhala class concert was also held on June 15th at Franklyn School in Metuchen.
Piggy Bank Project

The Children continued the Piggy Bank project and the funds collected were channeled to the SL Army Seva Vanitha unit. Balance funds that were collected afterwards is with the SBF and preparations will be made for the transfer of these funds with further collection if any.
Elder’s Home Project 

Members, their Children and friends participated in an afternoon of entertainment and Dhana for the Elders at the Briarwood Care and Rehabilitation Center in South Amboy on the 15th of March. Over 40 members of the SBF, their Children as well as friends of members from other religions also participated in this successful event. Special Thanks to Sonal, Aloma and Lakmal for the Music and sounds on that day and the Director of special programs at Briarwood. Thanks to Rajiva & Darshi for initiating this event.
Vesak Celebrations - All Vihara Dhana

To lay a foundation for unifying the diverse community groups, 2008 SBF Vesak Celebrations marked a unique milestone. On May 31st,  the SBF organized a highly successful event bringing together many Vihara’s, namely New Jersey Buddhist Vihara, Mahamevnawa Bhavana Monastery, Burmese Temple NJ, New York Buddhist Vihara, Staten Island Buddhist Vihara and West Virginia Bhavana Society Monastery in a Dhana and Atavisi bodhi pooja. This event was held at the 4H center in East Brunswick. There was a large rotating Vesak Lantern built by the members (in an effort to give traditional Sri Lankan Vesak atmosphere to kids) and the children along with the many decorations of the premises. Over 21 priests participated in this highly successful event.

Poson Seela Program
There was a Seela program organized by the SBF Conducted by - Venerable Yogavacara Rahula (from the West Virginia Bhavana Society). This event was was held on  June 21st at Fox Meadow Court, East Brunswick .  We would like to thank Shantha and Lucky Athalage and family for the Dhane and Jagath Kumarasinghe for donating the Hall rental. 

Days of Meditation/Bhavana for Children and Adults

The SBF organized two full day events for Meditation during this year. The first was graced by Venerable Yogavacara Rahula (from the West Virginia Bhavana Society) to mark the festival of Poson. The event was held on June 21st. The second event was graced by Bhikkuni Sudhamma (of the North Carolina Buddhist Vihara) on December 21st. Both events were held at the Fox Meadow

Court in East Brunswick.  
Both Ven. Rahula and Bhikkuni Sudhamma have a wonderful ability to connect with Children and use language that is easily understood. Bhikkuni Sudhamma’s session was very important as it was an interactive session on how to bring up children safely in Buddhist way in a society full of eminent danger. The SBF would like to thank Jagath and Prabha Kumarasinghe for their help securing the venue, Chintha Ranasinghe and Anoji Seneviratne for organizing the second session.
Myanmar Cyclone Relief Drive
Funds were collected amongst the membership and friends towards the Myanmar Cyclone disaster and was handed over to the Burmese Temple during the All Vihara Dhana.

Children’s Field Trip

A Field Trip was organized to visit the Chuang Yen Monastery in Carmel, New York. SBF members and Children participated in this Trip which was organized on Sunday August 10, 2008

Music Therapy Project  
The SBF and its friends organized another highly successful event - A Music Therapy Session for the residents of the Hunterdon Development Center in Clinton, NJ on Sunday 21st September, 2008. The Hunterdon Developmental Center is a 650 bed residential facility for adults with neurodevelopmental disorders complicated by cognitive dysfunction (mental retardation). Residents are severely disabled (90% are wheel chair bound).  There was a mixture of Easter and Western Music introduced to the residents and the participants. The Children gained valuable insight during the visits to the wards and would reinforce their efforts of conducting noble acts 

The SBF is thankful to Ms. Aloma Silva, Mr. Pradeep Ratnayake, Mr. Anil Das, Neil Mathias, Mr. Ranjan Choudhury and Mr. Sonal Fernando for the wonderful Music that was provided. 
We should also thank Lakmal Botheju and Steve Heinman for helping us with the equipment. Dr.Sunil for initiating and Rajeeva for coordinating this project.
Year-end gifts to the homeless center at Edison
The Children of the SBF donated gifts to the Children of the Homeless Center in Edison. The visit to the center provided insight to the children of the hardships faced by families during troubled times.
Facelift to the website

During the year, Improvements were made to the SBF website. Our thanks to Thushara Wickremesinghe for his wonderful contributions towards this cause. 
Note of Appreciation
Special thanks goes to all the Dhamma School teachers, who worked tirelessly throughout the year in bringing the much needed Dhamma education to our kids.

Appreciation also goes to the wonderful work done by Chandana as president of the SBF, Asanka as Treasurer and all the board members who contributed their valuable time and efforts .

I would like to take this opportunity to offer my wholehearted thanks , appreciation and gratitude to the Members, Children of the SBF, the friends and members of the community who joined in on various projects and helped make this year a successful one .

……………………………………

Devinda Molligoda

Secretary – Samadhi Buddhist Foundation

